
NOTICE OF PUBLIC HEARING 

 

NOTICE IS HEREBY GIVEN that a public hearing will be held before the Stanley County Planning 

& Zoning Board at 5:30 P.M. on the 18th day of June, 2025, in the Courtroom, second floor of the 

Stanley County Courthouse at 08 East Second Avenue. Said hearing is to consider the following: 

 

ORDINANCE NUMBER 2025-01 WIND ENERGY SYSTEMS 

 

The intent of this Ordinance is to ensure that the placement, construction, and modification of a Wind 

Energy System (WES) is consistent with Stanley County’s land use policies, to minimize the impact of 

WES facilities, to establish a fair and efficient process for review and approval of applications, to assure 

a comprehensive review of environmental impacts of such facilities, and to protect the health, safety, 

and welfare of the county’s citizens. 

 

The proposed Ordinance 2025-01 is available for public inspection at the Stanley County Director of 

Equalization Office, located at 8 East 2nd Avenue, Fort Pierre, SD. 

 

NOTICE IS FURTHER GIVEN that all interested parties are welcome and encouraged to attend and 

give written or oral comment.  

 

Written comments may be filed by emailing the Director of Equalization at scdoe@stanleycounty.org, or 

by mailing them to the Director of Equalization at PO Box 623, Fort Pierre, SD 57532, on or before noon 

on June 17, 2025. 

 

Matthew Riter 

Stanley County Director of Equalization 

605-223-7789 
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